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Ian Anthony

Electricity Infrastructure Manager

Ofgem

9 Millbank

London

SW1P 3GE

14th February 2003

Dear Mr Anthony,

Consultation Document - Transfer Objections: Stronger Rights for I & C 

Customers 

Statoil (UK) Ltd (STUK) welcomes the opportunity to comment on the above consultation document. We recognise the need to have in place an effective transfer process, which is able to promote competition within the supply market.

Having considered all five options within this document, STUK favour option one which maintains the current rules for raising I&C objections. This is because the alternative options do not currently provide sufficient levels of reassurance for which to change the current regime. STUK believe that the current regime operates well and would therefore question the need for making changes. The details from the consultation document suggest that there may be issues of some concern for the smaller I&C suppliers. We believe that this does not warrant a change to the current regime which could have a detrimental affect to suppliers like STUK who supply large I&C customers.

The principle benefit to STUK and our customers of retaining the right to object is to prevent sites from transferring erroneously. The impact of this, especially for the larger I&C sites, would be far more complex and costly than for the smaller I&C customers. Under the current rules, gas supply contracts between customers and Suppliers can include clauses that require Suppliers to assist with the smooth transfer of sites without removing the right to object.

It is difficult to apply changes to the current rule, which would be preferable to both Suppliers and customers. Suppliers offering a dual fuel option could potentially have very different views from Suppliers with a predominantly large I&C customer base. STUK do not believe that the current regime needs to be changed, especially in view of the fact, that any changes proposed may not necessarily address the concerns raised by some customers.

To conclude, STUK would opt for no changes to be made to the current objection process.  STUK would not adopt a policy of unnecessarily objecting to customer transfers unless this was for genuine reasons as this could cause much damage to our brand name.

We trust that you will take these comments into account and please do not hesitate to contact me on the above number should you wish to seek clarification on any issues raised in this response.

Yours sincerely,
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Sam Parmar

Regulatory Affairs Advisor

Statoil (U.K.) Limited


Gas Division





Statoil House


11a Regent Street


London  SW1Y 4ST





Switchboard:	020 7410 6000


Central Fax:	020 7410 6100


Website:		www.statoil.co.uk


Email:	sam.parmar@statoil.com





Direct Line:	020 7410 6186		
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